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FOI 3830
Date 02/06/2025

Dear Requester,
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for Bedford site and Luton site.

You asked:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Please can you tell me over the last five financial years how many people with a dementia diagnosis have been detained under the Mental Health Act 1983 under section 2 or section 3 of the act. Please specify whether section 2 or section 3 was used.
Please see below

Please specify where each person was detained i.e. name of ward and hospital
Given the volume of dementia admissions (45,385), extracting this level of detail would require a manual review of individual patient records as our capture for detaining patients is only linked to Mental Health as an alert on our system. This would be an enormous undertaking and as such, we are exempting this request under Section 12(1) of the FOIA. Section 12(1) of the FOIA is a provision which allows a public authority to refuse to comply with a request for information where the cost of compliance is estimated to exceed a set limit (known as the ‘appropriate limit’). The ‘appropriate limit’ for Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust is £450. This equates to 18 hours of work at the rate of £25 per hour set out in the ‘Fees Regulations’. If we go by the assumption that it takes five minutes to locate and extract the data for one patient, this would take 3782 hours and cost £94,550. This exceeds the ‘appropriate limit’.
To try and make this request viable under Section 16, we have attempted multiple ways to streamline this request. Unfortunately, this does not seem to be possible, as even the month with the least amount of dementia admissions (486) would take 41 hours and cost £1025 to process. Alternatively, going by unique patients only (11,962) would take 997 hours and cost £24,925 to process. These again exceed the ‘appropriate limit’. 

This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Trust and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so. 
 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed by the Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns with our response, you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal review should be submitted within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter, and should be addressed to: dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is available to you for up to three calendar months from the date your response was issued. 
If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may apply directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. The ICO can be contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk 
 Yours sincerely, 

 FOI Officer
 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
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